Buffalo Girls Basketball Boosters' Meeting Minutes Sunday Feb 21st 2016, 7:00 @ Huiko's

Called to order at 7:00

Attendance:

Board Members: Pete Goodfellow, Nichole Bjerke, Scot Sorenson, Tom Feddema, Lisa Zwart, Tom Boser and Nichole Wishart

Approved Minutes:

- 1. 1st motion by Tom Feddema to approve Jan Minutes
- 2. Tom Boser 2nd motion
- 3. Motion approved

Treasure report:

Scot's Report:

1. Scot order new warm up shirts for the Varsity Uniform. He was very happy with how the shirts turned out.

Old Business:

- 1. Dibs for our 2 tournaments are up and running. 2nd tournament is full but very low numbers on the 1st weekend for volunteers. Nichole Bjerke will send out reminder that parents need to claim their volunteer hours and hopefully they will signup under the 1st weekend.
 - High school players in our girls basketball program have to Volunteer at the scores table for 5 games at the tournaments we host. Any games after volunteering would pay \$7 game. Anyone who is not volunteering would also make \$7 a game. 1st motion for this increase in pay by Tom Boser, 2nd by Nichole Bjerke, and motion passed.
- 2. Brainerd went very well 4th grade, and 6-8th grade teams were up there. The party room and pizza night went very well too and parents were very appreciative of the party.
- 3. Discussed starting the AAU teams for BGBB. Decide that 10-11th grades will run like other years and will be coached again by Jamie Broman. For 8th-9th grades we will have a tryout for players who are interested in doing a Spring Team with 3 MYAS and 2 AAU tournaments from April-June. The Tryouts would be on 2 nights (Mar 8th & 10th). The teams would practice 2 nights a week at the BAC. The Cost would be \$300. Notice of tryouts and information on the AAU Teams will be sent out soon. If there are 8th Grade players who tryout and don't make an AAU team, they would play in the spring basketball with the 7th graders.

New:

- 1. Spring basketball registration will be online only starting this year. The registration should be up and running soon. The cost is \$125 for four tournaments and parents would have to volunteer 4 hours at our spring tournament in April. This will be for girls interested in 4-7th grade.
- 2. Nichole Bjerke paid with BGBB Credit card 9 years go Go Daddy services for \$163.53
- 3. The Annual BGBB Banquet will be held Monday March 14th 6-8:00pm at Northwinds. It will be potluck: 4th & 6th grades bring Main Meal, 5th grade brings desserts, 7th grade brings salads or chips, and 8th grade brings drinks.

Next Meeting is March 20, 7pm at Huikko's. Adjourned Meeting at 9:00pm

• 1st motion to adjourn by Tom Boser and 2nd by Tom Feddema and motion passed.